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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 12-5-10
ATTENDANCE:

Greg Lutz, Keith Stewart, Greg Kasprzak, Randy Eidemiller, Vernon Anthony, Brian Comford, Amy Wobser, Stacy Schumaker, Patrick Casto, Vince Sabino, Liz Alecusan
Guests:  

Tim Phlegar
Scott Entyre

Carol Artes
Meeting called to order at 7:32 p.m. by Greg Lutz 
Motion made to approve Minutes from September meeting by Amy Wobser. Motion 
passed.
· Treasurer’s Report: Greg submitted profit and loss statement. Liz reported no major issues. Motion made to approve P&L by Brian Comford. Motion passed

· Officer Elections:

Elections held for the following offices:

Treasurer: Brian Comford made motion to nominate Patrick Casto for Treasurer. Motion passed. 
Stacy Schumaker nominated Greg Lutz for President. Motion passed. 
Vice President: Brian Comford nominated Stacy Schumaker for Vice President. Motion passed. 
Randy Eidemiller nominated Vern Anthony for Secretary. Motion passed.
· Trustee Assignments:

Randy Eidemiller and Amy Wobser accepted FC trustee responsibilities, which now includes Junior Academy.

Keith Stewart accepted Referee trustee responsibilities. 

Brian Comford accepted Public Relations

Stacy Schumaker Recreation

GOYSL and MSSA: Vince Sabino accepted GOYSL and MSSA trustee responsibilities

Vern Anthony accepted TOPS Soccer trustee responsibilities

Bill Morris accepted Fields trustee responsibilities in abstentia

Camps: decided not to continue with director of camps
· U8 Academy Issue: Liz Alecusan suggested that combination of thirteen players, one team, and 40 long minute games lead to problems getting equal play time as well as there being concerns with the quality of coaching. As to team size, Greg suggested team size should be limited to ten. Randy Eidemiller suggested that Terri Smith should address various coaching issues and that they need a set budget in order to make the small team concept work. There are also tournaments at this age we could participate in if we had two teams. Registration will possibly be opened to draw enough players in order to form two teams.    
· FC Report: Liz Alecusan reported that U9 white players lodging further complaints. Patrick Casto suggested parents would like to use Blue Sombrero in order to pay for training and tournaments. Scott Entyre said we would need to add to budget as part of fee structure. Amy Wobser suggested would be to require winter training at specified locations. 

Greg Lutz suggested we should form a committee to review fee collection. Greg asked Patrick Casto and Scott Entyre to work as a committee on the issue of collecting fees for 2011-12 FC electronically.  They will also review pending legislation as it applies employee/contractor relationships, including options to manage the process.  Will be assisted by Randy Eidemiller, Amy Wobser, Joe Divida and Terri Smith.         

· Public Relations: Brian Comford reported that bids due from food vendors first week of January. Greg Lutz requested bidder list for reporting to City of Hilliard. Brian also asked if we should open photography up for bids and will work on a bid package.  

· Recreation program: Stacy Schumaker reported has started working on an Academy plan for U5 to see how they are run, etc.. This would be a parallel to the Junior Academy Rec runs    
· GOYSL: Vince Sabino will be at meeting next month with GOYSL and is looking into whether there are recreation high school leagues.   
· TOPS: No report this month.   
· Fields City of Hilliard: No report this month other than new parking at fields by Senior Center is being reviewed by the city. 
· Fields City of Columbus: No report this month. 

· New Business:

Tim Phlegar discussed concern with U8 Academy player to coach ratio. Greg suggested Joe Divida and Terri Smith need to be involved in these discussions. Various topics raised relative to quality of coaching and parent feedback being responded to by the league, the tenure of coaching assignments (to a specific team) and of on-going need for director of training and coaching to organize training standards and evaluation.   

 Amy Wobser made motion to adjourn at 9:43 p.m. Motion passed.  
